## Canton Amateur Radio Club Minutes , Oct. 18, 1995

The regular meeting of the Canton Amateur Radio Club was called to order by President, Dale KB8LWP at 7:30pm. There were a round of introductions with 39 members and 2 guests.

Secretary's report: There was a motion to dispense with the Secretary's report and it was approved.

Treasurer's report: Larry reported that the treasurer is now working on a calendar year instead of a fiscal year.

A motion was made and the treasurer's report was approved.

Old Business: Safety Break: Jerry reported that the total profit made for the club was \$782.29.

Someone with an extra class license is wanted to replace Dick WB8VUN with the VEC Test Sessions that are held every 3 months. Anyone interested should contact Dick WB8VUN.

Due to security reasons, the door into the EOC will not be left open. All efforts will be made to make sure everyone will gain access to the club meetings.

New Business: Roger reported that the field day results were misplaced in the latest QST magazine. Instead of our club being under 2A we were place under 3A.

John N8WHH reminded everyone that this Saturday Oct. 21st will be the Simulated Emergency Test (SET). They will be looking for as many check-ins as possible.

Ken W8EK as usual gave his very informative report.

A motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting. Everyone then enjoyed coffee, donuts and good conversation.

Last month I acknowledged and thanked all those who donated their time to help with the safety break. I somehow forgot to include one, Wade WD8MIU worked on the Sunday of the safety break and I would to thank him. Thanks Wade, I had you on my list, sorry I messed up.

73, Sandy